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Nuffield Health Bristol Hospital

Upper Byron Place

Clifton

Bristol

BS8 1JU
INFORMATION ON THE CHESTERFIELD HOSPITAL RE-DEVELOPMENT PROJECT

Friday 6th July 2012 

Dear Neighbour,

Saturday 7th July

· The site will be non-operational, closed and alarmed.

The week ahead
· With piling works for the basement retaining walls of the new Hospital complete the installation of the pre-cast concrete sections between the piles that form the retaining walls will be ongoing.

· In conjunction with the installation of the retaining wall sections, excavation of the basement area will be ongoing.

· One piling rig will be retained on site to undertake piling works for the bearing piles of the new Hospital building within the basement area.
· In tandem with the piling and retaining wall works, deliveries to site of ready-mix concrete and pre-formed concrete sections will continue.
· Spoil generated by the piling works and the excavation of the basement area will be removed from site utilising the ‘muck away’ lorries.
· CCTV led survey works on the Victorian ‘brick egg’ sewer running through the entire site will be undertaken. This will involve operatives with hand tools accessing the manhole within the tree protection adjacent to the walkway between Saville Place and The Fosseway. Bristol City Council are aware of this survey which will be monitored by the projects Consultant Arboriculturalist
The site wrap

We know there are some concerns about the wrap around the hospital site. The wrap has been erected in good faith to protect the building, minimise dust from the site falling into the surrounding area and provide a more positive visual for neighbours.  However, recent literature focused on the erection of this wrap has raised some questions about Nuffield Health, our standing and our ambitions. We wanted to publically answer some of these to help put the mind of local residents at ease. 

Nuffield Health are a not for profit health and wellbeing organisation running hospitals and wellbeing centres in England, Scotland and Wales. We run three facilities in Bristol; the hospital at St, Mary’s, a Fitness and Wellbeing Centre on Queen’s Road  and the new hospital site we are redeveloping on the Chesterfield site.
We employ 87 people at the hospital – some of whom have been working with Nuffield for 26 years – as well as 37 people at our Wellbeing centre.  We have made a significant contribution to the local economy over the last 50 years, during which time we have treated over a half a million people in our hospital. 

We provide health services to private patients but also NHS patients. In just the last two years there were 1,275 visits to the Bristol hospital on the NHS and 5,384 visits that cost less than £360. We also provide health education events where Bristol residents can meet our experts 10 times a year in our Bristol Fitness and Wellbeing centre. Additionally we provide GP training sessions to help maintain the Continual Professional Development of Bristol GPs

We reinvest all our surpluses back into public health education and providing the very best health facilities. For example, each of the 2,300 members of our Fitness and Wellbeing Centre in Bristol are entitled to 2 free 12 point Health MOTs so they can understand the most effective ways to improve their long term health.

Our free Meet our Expert events not only educate people, but they help to diagnose problems and direct people to improving their health. In May we held an event to increase awareness of diabetes and screen for the risk of pre-diabetes and diabetes.  More than 100 people came and were screened with one fifth found to be at risk. Diabetes is easily manageable with positive lifestyle changes, if caught early, so this one activity, available free to Bristolians, positively improved the health outcomes for 20 people in this City.

We are accountable, not only to our Governors and Charity Members who ensure Nuffield Health maintains all activities in line with our charitable objectives but to the Care Quality Commission (CQC) and the Charity Commission. We also work closely with the Medicines and Healthcare Regulatory Agency, Human Fertilisation and Embryology Authority (HFEA), the General Pharmaceutical Council, the Health and Safety Executive, Ofsted and the Environmental Health Office. We not only produce an Annual Report and Accounts each year but also a Quality Report so our patients, members and regulators can feel confident in all we do.

Best regards,

Steve 









Steve Nicholson

Nuffield Health Site Manager

Chesterfield Re-development Project

Telephone: 07917 240937
Email: thechesterfieldenquiries@nuffieldhealth.com






